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Our Ref: PW/AKB/FOI-03-286 

16th March 2023 
 
  
 
Sent by email 
 
 
Dear   
 
FOI-03-286 
Your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request dated the 8th March 2023. We can confirm that the 
Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent Integrated Care Board does hold some of the 
information that you have requested.  Please see our responses in blue below: 
 
Wilmington Healthcare is researching how maternal vaccinations are delivered 
across the NHS. Could you please answer the following questions: 
  
1. Can you please provide the number of sites within your organisation that 

provide the following services:       

• Tdap (Pertussis)/whooping cough vaccination to pregnant women: 
hospital-based sites  

 
Information not known. 
 

• Tdap (Pertussis)/whooping cough vaccination to pregnant women: 
community-based sites  

 
Information not known. 
 

• Influenza vaccination to pregnant women: hospital-based sites 
 
 
University Hospitals of North Midlands NHS Trust (UHNM) provide influenza 
vaccinations to pregnant women. 
 

• Influenza vaccination to pregnant women: community-based sites  
 
All 143 GP Practices in the ICB are able to offer vaccinations.  Community Pharmacies 
are also able to undertake vaccinations if signed up to the NHS England Enhanced 
Service, but we do not hold this information.   
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The contact details for NHS England are as follows: 
 
https://www.england.nhs.uk/contact-us/contact-nhs-improvement/how-make-
freedom-information-foi-or-subject-access-request/ 
 
2. Of the total numbers of Healthcare Professionals that recommend/raise 

conversations regarding the Tdap (pertussis)/whooping cough vaccination 
to pregnant women across your ICS, what is the estimated % of each of the 
following types of HCPs: 

• Practice/community nurse  

• Community Midwife  

• GP  

• Hospital Nurse/Midwife 

• Hospital doctor  
  
The ICB do not hold this information. 
 
3. Of the total numbers of Healthcare Professionals that deliver the Tdap 

(pertussis) /whooping cough vaccination to pregnant women across your 
ICS, what is the estimated % of each of the following types of HCPs: 

• Practice/community nurse  

• Community Midwife  

• GP  

• Hospital Nurse/Midwife 

• Hospital doctor  
  
The ICB do not hold this information. 
 
4. Of the total numbers of Healthcare Professionals that recommend/raise 

conversations regarding the influenza vaccination to pregnant women 
across your ICS, what is the estimated % of each of the following types of 
HCPs: 

• Practice/community nurse  

• Community Midwife  

• GP  

• Hospital Nurse/Midwife 

• Hospital doctor  
 
The ICB do not hold this information. 
  
5. Of the total numbers of Healthcare Professionals that deliver the influenza 

vaccination to pregnant women across your ICS, what is the estimated % of 
each of the following types of HCPs:   

• Practice/community nurse  

• Community Midwife  

• GP  

• Hospital Nurse/Midwife 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/contact-us/contact-nhs-improvement/how-make-freedom-information-foi-or-subject-access-request/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/contact-us/contact-nhs-improvement/how-make-freedom-information-foi-or-subject-access-request/
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• Hospital doctor 
  
The ICB do not hold this information. 
 
6. In the latest 3 months, how many vaccinations has your organisation 

delivered to pregnant women ONLY for:  

• Tdap (Pertussis)/whooping cough vaccinations - at hospital-based sites  

• Tdap (Pertussis)/whooping cough vaccinations - at community-based 
sites  

• Influenza vaccinations - at hospital-based sites  

• Influenza vaccinations - at community-based sites  
  

The ICB is only able to access vaccine coverage data at ICB and Sub ICB level for 
Pertussis/whooping cough and flu vaccinations for pregnant women from the below 
GOV UK sites: 
 
Pertussis immunisation in pregnancy: vaccine coverage (England) - GOV.UK 

(www.gov.uk) 

Seasonal influenza vaccine uptake in GP patients: monthly data, 2022 to 2023 - 

GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 
Right of Appeal 
 
Should you require any further information or clarification regarding this response 
please do not hesitate to contact us.  If you are dissatisfied with the response, you are 
entitled to request an internal review which should be formally requested in writing and 
must be within two calendar months from the date this response was issued. 
 
To request an internal review 
 
You can request an internal review by contacting the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent 
Integrated Care Board FOI team by emailing the team at 
StaffsStokeFOI@staffsstoke.icb.nhs.uk or by post to the address at the top of this 
letter.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly 
to the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) for a decision.  Generally, the ICO 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the Staffordshire and Stoke-on-
Trent Integrated Care Board’s FOI complaints procedure.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/pertussis-immunisation-in-pregnancy-vaccine-coverage-estimates-in-england-october-2013-to-march-2014
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/pertussis-immunisation-in-pregnancy-vaccine-coverage-estimates-in-england-october-2013-to-march-2014
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/seasonal-influenza-vaccine-uptake-in-gp-patients-monthly-data-2022-to-2023
https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/seasonal-influenza-vaccine-uptake-in-gp-patients-monthly-data-2022-to-2023
mailto:StaffsStokeFOI@staffsstoke.icb.nhs.uk
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The ICO can be contacted at:  
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire   
SK9 5AF  
www.ico.gov.uk   
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Paul Winter 
Associate Director of Corporate Governance 

http://www.ico.gov.uk/

